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U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
1921 Jefferson Davis Highway, Crystal Mall #2, Room 213

Arlington, Virginia 22202

Dear Rebecca:

) “ ~4 Qfll f
in Soil, which is the soil termiticide study we discussed earlier today. This study was
conducted at the U.S.D.A.- U.S. Forest Service, Southern Forest Experiment Station in
Gulfport, Mississippi. It is co-authored by Dr. C. A. McDaniel and Dr. Brad Kard of the

Forest Service.

This is a pre-publication copy of the manuscript which is in the review process for
publication now. The manuscript has been reviewed by many members of the scientific
comimunity and has been widely published in non-refereed trade journals. The work has been
accepted without fail in both cases.

Pursuant to your question regarding problems scen as a result of the "less than label"
rate applications, 1 would offer the following from the aforementioned study:

I. Bottom of Page 3, #4 (third line from bottom): Stated Objective - "correlate the
concentration of lermiticide with termite penetration of this treated soil."

2. Page 12 (last paragraph): "Wood blocks that had been placed on the treated barriers were
checked for termite attack afler 12, 21, 35, and 44 months." The balance of Page 12 and
Page 13 is a discussion of how the termites will attack the wooden blocks after placement

upon the top of treated soil.

3. Table 1, Page 16: Termiticides and Rales - These represent the lowest labeled rates.
g I
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Insecticide and Rodenticide Branch, U.S. EPA
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4. Table 4, Page 17 and 18: Shows the number of blocks attacked by termites after
treatment of the soil.

You can readily see from this study that when you treat the soil at the labeled rate, a
significant number of structures are likely to be attacked anyway. The only reasonable
conclusion to be drawn from using an even lower rate is that more structures will be attacked.

Pest control operators routinely try to make the argument that they offer some type
of warranty on the structure as a substitute for a full label rate application. The warranty will
always provide for additional treatment with termiticide. The net effect of this is repeated
pesticide exposures that could have been prevented with a proper treatment originally.

Finally, I have heard the argument that "full label rates" are acceptable to pest control
operators during pre-construction treatments but not for existing treatments. 1 would argue
that there should be no distinction between the two. The need for protection certainly does
not diminish with an existing structure and in any case, it is more difficult to treat an existing
structure. I fail to see the wisdom in reducing the application rate while increasing the degree
of difficulty.

If 1 can be of further assistance on this matter, please feel free to call on me anytime.

With kindest regards, 1 am

Z‘)f/)i:\ [/U'/L_tr 7

Jim Wright, President
ASPCRO

Iinclosure

CC: Dr. C.A. McDanicl
Mr. Bennic Mathis
Mr. Carl IFalco
Mr. George Saxton

1bkb (a-cool 424)
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Dr. Brian Forschler
Department of Entomology
Georgia Experiment Station
Griftin, Georgia 30223

Dear Brian;

Please reference our recent telephone conversation regarding the Soil Residue Data
Collection Project recently completed by the Association of Structural Pest Control
Regulatory Officials (ASPCRO). As we discussed briefly, ASPCRO has been asked by the
National Pest Control Association (NPCA) to have an independent party review the raw data
and the statistical evaluation of those data for confirmation.

I will provide you with a complete packet of information on this study to include the
study plan, etc. However, as we discussed, we will only need for you to speak to the
statistical modeling used to evaluate the results as seen in this study. Per our conversation
yesterday, Jim Harron and I will plan to visit with you at 1:30 p.m. on the afternoon of
Tuesday, May 23 at your office in Griffin. The purpose of this would be to meet you and
answer any questions regarding this study.

Finally, we decided that your fee for your work on this evaluation would be $300.
Immediately upon completion if you will forward an invoice or letter to me detailing your
charge, ASPCRO will remit payment directly to you.

If you have any questions or comments, please don't hesitate to call me at 803: 772-
0766. 1look forward to working with you.

With kindest regards, I am,

- o

Jim Wright, President, ASPCRO
CC:
ASFCRO Roard of Direclors
Mr. Bob Roscnberg, National Pest Conlrol Assoc., 8100 Oak St., Dunn Loring, VA 22027
Dr. Richard Kramer, National Pest Control Assoc,
Mr. Jim Harron, Georgia Depl. of Agricullure, Capilol Square, Room 242, Atlanta, GA 30334-2001
/bkb (a-forsch.1tr) :
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Mr. Steve Johnson

— ~ A L S

AT, ALY ULIVIAHIVIILUL 1 1T VLVVLIVRL o 15\11 I\JJ
Office of Pesticide Programs

401 M. Street, S.W., Mail Code H-7505-C
Washington, D.C. 20460

Dear Steve;

I want to thank you for the opportunity to address this issue of labeled rates as it
pertains to the use of termite control pesticides. It is clearly a multifaceted problem.
ASPCRO appreciates the concession made by the NPCA relative to pre-construction termite
treatments. We agree that the full labeled rate should be applied during these treatments
because full labeled rates are most effective.

It appears that the problem to be resolved is the issue of full labeled rates for post-
construction termite treatments. ASPCRO is in agreement that there may exist certain
circumstances which warrant less than a full labeled rate application. We have an obligation
to make those provisions available to the purchaser of the treatment. We also have an
obligation to protect man and the environment as we make those provisions available for less
than full labeled rate applications for termites.

As 1 stated in our conference call on May 30, 1995, the National Pest Control
Association (NPCA) does not speak for every pest control professional in the United States.
They have approximately two thousand members, and there are approximately thirty thousand
companies across the country. Also, the NPCA has attempted to couch this in terms that it
is only a business decision to make less than labeled rate applications. I submit that we have
a responsibility to embrace the scientific community as we make that decision. The U. S.
Department of Agriculture, Forest Service, in Gulfport, Mississippi, is clearly on record in
support of full labeled rate applications for the control of subterranean termites. Yet the
NPCA has tried to dismiss that in lieu of the ability to unilaterally make less than labeled rate
applications, with no explanation, justification or disclosure.




Mr. Steve Johnson

U.S. EPA, Washington, DC
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We also have the responsibility to protect man and the environment from potential
harm. If you apply termite control pesticides at less than the labeled (efficacious) rate, the
net result over time will be repeated applications. This is supported by termite control
warranties which generally state that additional treatments will be made if the original
treatment fails.

ASPCRO is clearly supportive of individuals who purchase the application of
pesticides making an informed decision relative to the rate and concentration of termiticide
pplie ropert h F orrec  he loesn' 1atte h ustome
what harm is done by providing the information in the form of disclosure. The NPCA has
made the argument that it makes no difference because the treatment is backed by a warranty.
All warranties are backed by an insurance company. Most insurance companies will support
the Pest Control Operator (PCO) if he makes a proper application. Will the insurance
company cover those treatments that are made at less than full labeled rates? If not, the
"warranty" is useless. Does it make sense that the insurance companies will accept the
inherent liability with every different applicator making applications of termiticides at any
concentration and rate they deem necessary? If the treatment failed after a less than full
labeled rate application, who is responsible? 1Is it the PCO? Is it the termiticide
manufacturer? Is it the insurance company?

All of these things are part of our responsibility to protect man and the environment
from actual and potential harm. I submit that unilateral less than efficacious applications will
increase the number of applications over time, thus enhancing risks to people and property.

ASPCRO offers the following language for termiticide labeling.

» That post-construction treatment for the control of subterranean termites should be made
at the full Jabeled rate. Certain circumstances such as environmental conditions (i.e., list
examples) physical, or construction anomalies may justify an application at less than the
full labeled rate. In situations where less than the full labeled rate is applied, the owner
of the property or their agent must be notified, before the work is begun, of the rate
(volume) and concentration applied. Also, the reason for the less than labeled rate
application must be included.

ASPCRO feels that this will allow the purchaser of the service to make an informed decision
relative to these applications. Further, if the pest control professional is going to base the
decision to make a less than full labeled rate application on a valid reason, he should have no
problem disclosing his intent and reasoning. I would submit, that if he is unwilling to make
that information available "up front", there must be some reason other than professional
judgement.
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While not as comfortable with this position, we would consider allowing the registrant
to provide efficacy data in support of the lowest efficacious application rate and
concentration. This, of course, would be subject to review and comment by the scientific
community at the U.S. Forest Service at Gulfport, Mississippi. Also, please note ASPCRO
is on record as supporting five years of efficacy as a means of eliminating the loading effect
of repeated pesticide applications over time.

Finally, perhaps we could only stipulate that pre-construction treatments must be
made at-{ull labeled rate thus;,leaving thecurrent-language—in—place—relative-to-post————
construction treatments. This would require the states to continue to deal with post-
construction problems at the state level.

Steve, we feel that the cooperative efforts of the EPA and the state pesticide
regulatory agencies are largely the same. We have an obligation to ensure the protection of
man and the environment from actual as well as potential harm. This protection clearly
extends to man and his property. It makes no difterence if his property happens to be a
building or a fieid of cotton.

Thank you for the opportunity to participate in this important decision. 1 look
forward to continued discussion.

With kindest regards, I am

w”"?ﬁ

Jim Wright, President
ASPCRO

cc: ASPCRO Board of Directors
ce: George Saxton
/bkb (johnson.531)
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treatment I would apply a single standard residue requirement for
sach termiticide but restrict residue analysis sampling to no
nore than 6 months post=treatment. This compromise would involve
using the day 180 projected 5th percentile rezsidue requirements
based on the Welbull analysis and first order kinetics
degradation curves as the residue requirement for samples taken
up to 180 days post~treatment for all the termiticides tested
with two minor adjustments. The suggested regquirements would be
Tribute — 110 ppm, Dragnet - 81 ppm, Torpedo =~ 63 ppm, Prevall -
46 ppm, Demon = 28 ppm, and Dursban - S1 ppm. These requirements
=an ba justified by the entire data set which shows that 0.9% of
the samplez faill to meet these standards and none of the sites
would have been cited for failure to meet regulatory requirements
based on the 2 out of 2 failed samples criterion. I believe this
standard would serve the regqulatory purpose of the national
standard soll residue requirements and asgsure the industry that

the potential for regulatory action against ‘properapplica
would be minimal.

Sincerely,

Beosi 12 ool

Brian T. Forschler
Assistant Professor
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C.& D. The idea of an inspection gap is the most
favorable solution. The width for an inspection gap
should be a minimum of six inches (6"). The one-inch

gap plus the width of the foam board is simply not
enough. The problem is much the same as the building
code requirement which prohibits the wood of the
structure being placed within eighteen inches (18") in
the crawlspace, and a minimum of six inches (6") for
exterior wood siding (Southern Building code). There is
a significant level of wisdom in not allowing the wood
of the structure to come into contact with the soil.
n rea \ar 1a r ) R _t

contact with the soil presents many of the same problems
as wood in those situations.

E. Termite shields are an antiquated method of
assisting in termite detection. The concept of using
these shields proved nearly forty years ago to be of
little or no value to the property owner or the pest
control professional with regard to subterranean termite
detection. In this regard, it makes little sense to
incorporate an antiquated detection method in lieu of
cutting edge technology.

The problem has a simple answer. Just as the building
code does not allow wood of the structure to come into
contact with soil, don't place the foam board in direct
contact with the soil. However, if you must make that soil
contact (i.e., the foam is placed under a concrete slab),
insure that it is borate impregnated. The foam board which
is to be used vertically on the walls of the structure can
easily be incorporated in a way that it will not contact the
soil.

I hope these comments will be helpful. I share your
opinion that it is a very responsible position for the
Building Code committee to make an informed decision
regarding these important changes.

Sincerely,
mwﬁ@r

Jim Wright, President
ASPCRO

CC: George Saxton

Carl Falco
/bkb (butlerke.024)






Mr. Ken Butler, NPS Corp.
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kill the colony of insects. Instead, the placement of a
continuous barrier of pesticide in the soil prevents the
termites from gaining access to the structure. The use of the
foam in this manner renders that prevention impossible.

ASPCRO feels that if foam insulation materials must be
used in the construction, as a minimum:

1) The builder should make it clear to the pest
control operator that the foam insulation is
to be used.

2) There must be an area of several inches
(approximately six inches) around the
perimeter for inspection purposes.

Finally, if the foam insulation material is to be used,
it certainly should be resistant to attack from termites and
other wood destroying insects. ASPCRO views the borate-
treated expanded foam insulation materials much like pressure
treated lumber products. If used correctly, these borate
impregnated materials can certainly hinder termite attack.
However, this will not quarantee termites won't attack the
structure, because the insulation extends below grade.

Borate treated foam materials represents an innovative
approach to the application of new technology. We support the
proper incorporation of these products in buildings and view
them much like we would treated lumber products. I appreciate
the opportunity to comment on this important issue.

With kindest regards, I am,

Sincerely,

oom

Jim Wright, President
ASPCRO

/bkb (asp-foam.909)
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EPA is undertaking research that is intended to improve the Agency's ability
to assess the amount of exposure, and hence the degree of risk, associated with
specific outdoor and indoor residential pesticide applications. EPA is also exploring
opportunities for pesticide registrants to contribute to that research effort. EPA
intends to use the research results to develop a detailed set of guidelines which will
address how to monitor and assess residential exposure to pesticides and other
toxic substances, especially for young children.

In the meantime, EPA believes that providing this guidance to state and local
jurisdictions regarding outdoor residential pesticide posting and notification systems
is a useful step towards responsible stewardship in this area. One benefit of
providing the information that a pesticide application has taken place via posting is
‘to enable individuals who wish to do so to take steps to avoid exposure of
themselves, their children, or their pets to the pesticide that has been applied in their
community.

Currently, at least 19 states have implemented posting requirements
applicable to residential lawn pesticide applications. Many of these 19, as well as
four additional states, have implemented requirements for some other measure of
notification and/or a registry. In addition to these state requirements, many local
communities have also instituted requirements applicable to the use of lawn care
pesticides.

The primary purpose of providing guidance to state and local jurisdictions is to
promote standardization of posting requirements between jurisdictions where
appropriate.

Standardization of such requirements will reduce the burden on commercial
application firms associated with complying with a variety of requirements that differ
from one jurisdiction to another. Most importantly, standardization of warning signs
will facilitate education, especially of children, concerning the meaning of the signs
and appropriate behavior to avoid exposure. For this reason, EPA is strongly
recommending that states and local governments that already have a posting
program in place modify the warning sign requirement to ensure compatibility with
the proposal contained herein. If a national standard is adopted, EPA and the
States could begin a national education program especially targeted for children.

Additionally, many outdoor commercial pesticide applicators already post
treated residential areas in an effort to exercise responsible stewardship. Indeed,
providing notice through posting helps to gain compliance with the reentry
instructions included on product labels. Labels for nearly all outdoor residential
pesticide products prohibit reentry until "sprays have dried and dusts have settled".
However, this proscription might easily be ignored or overiooked in outdoor
residential treatment settings because it is specifically and legally aimed only at -
those who apply pesticides, not at the general public who may be exposed to post-
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issues and potential legislative or regulatory actions. EPA recognized, as the White
Paper was developed, that a number of State and local governments had already
enacted or promoted various regulatory and voluntary measures related to lawn care
products. However, in the absence of Federal legisiation, EPA feels that the White
Paper and this Guidance Document may serve as a foundation for other regulatory
programs on lawn care as well as providing the basis for consistency of current
State and local programs.

Based on EPA's latest estimates, sales of lawn care pesticides have reached
$900 million annually at the manufacturer level. Each year, about 70 million pounds
of active ingredients are applied to all turf sites. Herbicides account for 70% of the
total pounds of active ingredient, followed by insecticides at 22%, and fungicides at
8%. Home owners applying pesticides themselves account for 40% of the total
insecticide use; about 50% of herbicide use; and a very small percentage of the
fungicide use. About 80% of households have private lawns; of these, an estimated
26% use a pesticide to treat their lawn, according to the National Home and Garden
Pesticide Use Survey issued in March of 1992. With regard to the commercial lawn
care industry, EPA estimates that nearly 5,000 lawn care firms serve nearly 12
percent of all households with private lawns; these firms have annual receipts of
$1.5 billion.

i RATIONALE FOR PROVIDING NATIONAL POSTING GUIDANCE

In the absence of complete information regarding post-application exposure to
lawn care pesticides, the simplest way for the public to reduce any possible risk is to
avoid exposure. The purpose of posting is to alert the public that a lawn care
pesticide has been recently applied so that people can take action on their own to
avoid contact. The Environmental Protection Agency deems this especially
important for infants, toddlers and children whose unique behavior, including
crawling and frequent hand/object-to-mouth activity, predispose them to much higher
levels of post-application exposure than adults.

Current pesticide label restrictions regarding reentry to treated lawns, such as
waiting until sprays have dried or dusts have settled, apply legally only to the
pesticide applicator. In fact, without a posted sign, it may not be possible for the
public to know whether a neighbor's yard has been recently treated. Additionally,
posting is a mandatory requirement for many of the same pesticides used at similar
rates in an agricultural setting.

If a national standard sign is adopted universally, including by those state and
local governments who already have requirements, long term public education
efforts including through school programs would result in improved recognition and
understanding of appropriate action which should be taken to avoid exposure.

The rationale for including homeowner applicators in this guidance relates to
the fact that they are using many of the same pesticides at the same application





















PROFESSIONAL
LAWN CARE

/ ASSOCIATION
~ OF AMERICA

PLCAA
STATES WITH REGISTRIES

State # people # people # of When Physician Initial or

Feb. 1992 May 1993 addresses Started Statement annual fee
Connecticut 120 143 364 1991 none none
Pennsylvania 345 435 38 1988 yes none
Florida 25 56 1991 yes yes
Colorado 12 13 50 1990 yes yes
Maryland 67 86 473 1989 yes none
West Virginia 8 19 1991 yes none
Louisiana 13 28 1989 yes none
Michigan 57 800 1993 yes none
Washington 35 175 1992 yes none
Wisconsin 503 *10,000+ 1993 none none
New Jersey Presently working on one by regulation
New York Presently has a bill introduced into assembly
* allows listing of addresses on their block or an adjacent block

statereg.td



ASPCRO MODEL INDOOR POSTING GUIDELINES

SCOPE :

Indoor posting should apply to all commercial buildings including
government buildings and public buildings as well as multi-family
residential. This definition would include any building to which
the public has access or any place of employment with three (3)
or more full time employees.

LOCATION OF SIGN:

The signs should be posted at the primary point(s) of entry to
the structure for the convenience of anyone who might be
entering.

TIMING:

Posting to be in place forty-eight (48) hours prior to any
chemical application. This does not include checking traps or
monitoring stations already in place. This amount of time should
be sufficient notice to employees/visitors. Posting should
remain in place post-application at least until the product is
dry and probably for the remainder of the business day.
Alternatively, posting could be at time of application and for 48
hours after. This would depend upon whether primary target is
employees or visitors.

SIZE:

For indoor posting "8%X1l" signs are more appropriate and visible
than smaller signs commonly used for outdoor posting.

REQUIRED INFORMATION:

The following information should be mandatory:

(1) Dates of treatment
(2) Telephone number for applicator/informational

contact
(3) Information on how to contact state licensing

agency
Additional information which could be very helpful:

(1) National Pesticide Telecommunications Hotline
number
(2) Product name/active ingredient
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4. Explain that these products are the same ones that homeowners or "do-it-your-
selfers” can buy; and if they apply these products, they should be posting too.

5. Beresponsive to a customer’s request for additional information about a product.

6. Provide customers with an open-ended service agreement that spells out the terms of
the pest control program. This puts the customers in control--they can cancel the
service agreement at any time.

7. Offer the customer alternative programs, such as an organic, natural, or pesticide-
free program.

EDUCATION OF PESTICIDE APPLICATORS

The urban/suburban pesticide user industry believes that proper training of pesticide
applicators is one of the most important factors in providing responsible pest control
services to the public. The pest control industry also believes that the Federal Insecticide,
Fungicide and Rodenticide Act (FIFRA) should have requirements for licensing
applicators of general use pesticides, and required training for technicians making
applications.

In addition, the pesticide user industry is concerned that even with these additional
requirements, many of the non-commercial users of pesticides--the homeowner "do-it-
your-selfers"--often apply these products without sufficient information or instruction. We
feel that the pesticide user industry and the state extension agencies should consider
adopting voluntary training programs aimed at these pesticide users.

These provisions are part of an approach that should help address the public's concerns
about pesticides. Also, the Professional Lawn Care Association of America (PLCAA) has
developed a document containing commonly asked questions and answers about lawn
care. PLCAA consulted closely with the Environmental Protection Agency and the
Federal Trade Commission on this document, which it feels will help in the risk
communication process by supplying more information to the public. "What You Should
Know About Lawn Care Products and Services" covers such topics as pesticide safety,
regulation of lawn care products and services, posting and notification, and the pesticide
registration process. It also discusses the terms natural organic, natural based, and organic
based.

The pesticide user industry feels that with increased education for all users of
pesticides, and a commitment to a proper communications program by the entire industry
including manufacturers, suppliers, users, and scientists, we will be on the road to solving
the problem of a negative perception of urban/suburban pesticide use.

RECEIVED December 18, 1992

Reprinted from ACS Symposium Series No. 522
Pesticides in Urban Environments: Fate and Significance
Kenneth D. Racke and Anne R. Leslie, Editors
Copyright © 1993 by the American Chemical Society
Reprinted by permission of the copyright owner



A. R. Hanks
State Chemist &
Seed Commissioner

R. J. Noel
Associate State Chemist &
Laboratory Director

J. G. Eikenberry

Feed Administrator

R. L. Geiger
Chief Inspector &
Auditor

Office of
INDIANA STATE CHEMIST AND SEED COMMISSIONER
Purdue University ® 1154 Biochemistry Building
West Lafayette, IN 47907-1154
(317) 494-1492

NPCA/ASPCRO REGULATORY SURVEY
December 12, 1994

M. R. Hancock

Fertilizer Administrator

L. W. Nees

Seed Administrator

D. E. Scott

Pesticide Administrator

C. L. Wiese
Accounting &
Administ ative Assistant

On October 17, 1994, a questionnaire was sent to all fifty

(50) states requesting regulatory information from each state so
that a database could be developed and shared by all. At the
present, dquestionnaires have been returned by twenty nine (29)
states. If you have not completed and returned your questionnaire,
please take a few minutes and do so. We would like to have the
information compiled as soon as possible so the information can be
published and shared with each state.

Another questionnaire has been enclosed for your convenience.

If you have questions concerning this questionnaire, please contact
me at, (317) 494-1585.

/ >
I )

Sincerely,

George N. Saxton
ASPCRO Historian

cc: ASPCRO President

Printed on Recycled Paper




































Ms. Lynn Goldman, Assistant Administrator
Pesticides and Toxic Substances

EPA 7001

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency

401 M Street, SW.

Washington, D.C. 20460

Mr. Fred Hansen, Deputy Administrator
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
401 M Street, SW.

Washington, DC 20460

Mr. Shelley H. Metzenbaum, Associate Administrator
a7 a " “tate/Local Relations

.0, Lhivaulunciial rlutcution Agency

401 M Street, S.W.

Washington, DC 20460

Ms. Sallyanne Harper, Deputy Assistant Administrator
Office of Administration and Resources Management
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency

401 M Street, S.W.

Washington, DC 20460

Ms. Dana Minerva

Deputy Assistant Administrator For Water
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
401 M Street, S W.

Washington, D.C. 29460

Mr. Kerrigan G. Clough, Assistant Regional Administrator
Region 8

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency

999 18th Street, Suite 500

Denver, Colorado 80202-2405

Mr. Steve Herman, Assistant Administrator
OECA

EPA 2211

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
401 M Street, S.W.

Washington, D.C. 20460



Ms. Lynn Goldman
March 20, 1995
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Pesticide regulatory agencies are very much in agreement with the concepts of
responsive and results-oriented government. We feel that the EPA has rightfully "privatized"
pesticide regulatory responsibilities with the states for implementation. With small efficient
staffs containing appropriate ratios of administrators and inspectors, pesticide regulatory
agency programs have given the United States significant results improving health, ensuring
a safe food supply, protecting man and the environment from harm from pesticides while also
providing for safe and efficacious pesticide use. Any dilution of the much needed budget
augmentation traditionally negotiated between the states and the EPA may disrupt or destroy
the significant progress already made by these state lead agencies in regulation of multi-media
environmental pesticide areas such as: groundwater protection, worker safety, certification
of pesticide applicators, safe and efficacious use of pesticides, pesticide container recycling,
pesticide storage and disposal, outreach, compliance assistance, and enforcement.

State lead agencies for pesticide regulation reduce duplication of effort by enforcing
federal pesticide laws with small highly-trained and efficient state staff. We deliver to
customers complex multi-media programs for pesticide regulation with expertise and
programs which do not exist with other agencies. There are also concerns that the primary
use enforcement could be lost in the states if the state lead agencies for pesticide regulation
do not receive full funding from the governor's office. This would result in the EPA having
to supply federal inspectors to perform the pesticide regulatory overview rather than the
states providing this service.

If placement of pesticide resources with the state governor's office with other block
grants is unavoidable, pesticide resources must reach the state lead agencies for pesticide
regulation. If placement of these resources with state lead agencies for pesticide regulation
occurs, the original goals of block grant placement will be reached as there will be no
decrease in the efficiency of the pesticide regulatory programs in the United States.

Please exempt pesticide resources destined for state pesticide lead agencies from the
block grant proposals. If exemption is not possible, please ensure that all pesticide funds
reach the state lead agencies for pesticide regulation.

Sincerely,

7 ) ’WW

Jim Wright, President

ASPCRO
CC:
Mary Ellen Sctting, President, AAPCO
Dr. Von McCaskill
Dr. Neil Ogg
ASPCRO Board of Dircctors
Mr. George Saxton, ASPCRO

/bkb (a-pest.meru)
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March 20, 1995

Ms. Lynn Goldman, Assistant Administrator
Pesticides and Toxic Substances

EPA 7001

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency

401 M Street, S.W.

Washington, D.C. 20460

Dear Ms. Goldman;

The Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) and the State lL.ead Agencies for
pesticide regulation have for greater than a decade participated in partnerships in regulating
pesticides in the United States. This productive relationship has been consummated through
the Cooperative Agreements (more closely allied with the partnership concept but often called
grants) negotiated between the states and the EPA. Recently a block grant proposal has been
brought to the states' attention which would place the 1996 Pesticides Cooperative
Agreement monies with the state governor's office in conjunction with placement of the other
eleven (11) EPA environmental grant programs.

The states support more efficient use of grant monies and the partnerships concept.
However, the placement of the pesticides monies at the governor's office in each state will not
enhance environmental protection, state-federal partnerships, grant flexibility, or result in
more efficient regulation of pesticides unless those funds reach the state lead agencies for
pesticide regulation.

The consensus of the states and many EPA members is that all or a portion of the
pesticide grant monies may not be passed through to the State Department of Agriculture or
other state lead agencies for pesticide regulation due to:

1) the unique location of those agencies. They are not located with traditional
environmental agencies in forty-five (45) states; and,
2) the comparatively small portion of the funds for pesticide regulation in comparison

to the other funds in the block environmental grants, only four percent (4%) of the
total is pesticides.
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»  Application of Pesticides
»  Pesticide Storage and Disposal
»  Record Keeping

As you can see, these technician-oriented programs are rather comprehensive. The
state programs in Georgia and Texas would cover these topics in one or both programs. In
these two states, the technicians must take an exam and have a seventy percent (70%) passing
rate to successfully meet these requirements. Texas, for example, has a seventy-six percent
(76%) pass rate for technicians. The program in Georgia has registered over four thousand
(4,000) technicians in two years. The Texas program has over three thousand (3,000) trained
and properly certified technicians.

A registered technician program serves to enhance the level of expertise of pest control
technicians, thus providing a major benefit to the public that would largely be absent without
these programs. ASPCRO would propose to develop a model program for use by state
regulatory agencies. Our Association could develop this model if the necessary funding were
available. This would require a minimum of fifly thousand dollars ($50,000). We view this
as an excellent opportunity for the states to meet the expectations of the public by ensuring
they receive the benefit of a well-trained technician.

ASPCRO would also strongly encourage the Agency to consider long-range funding
for registered technician programs. We understand that the past problems with this idea
stems from a lack of recognition of this level of certification in FIFRA. You can see from the
listed topics, in concert with the written test required in some of the state programs, that these
requirements actually exceed the requirements of private pesticide applicators. For that
reason, ASPCRO encourages the Agency to pursue a change in the Federal Pesticide Law to
recognize these trained and certified technicians.

Again, thanks for the opportunity to meet and discuss this issue. You may contact
me at: P.O. Box 21767, Columbia, South Carolina 29221. (Phone: 803-772-0766 and
FAX 803-772-8711).

With kindest regards, I am

=

Jim Wright, President
ASPCRO
CC: Carl Falco

|.onnic Mathews

13ennic Mathis

Bud Paulson

George Saxton

Dave Scott

Arty Williams
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